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Patron: Simon Hughes M.P.

Chairperson: Gary Glover

Vice-Chairperson: Amanda Squires

Secretary: Pat Kingwell

Treasurer: Marjorie Hill

Assistant Treasurer: Ron Henocq
Membership: Corinne Turner
Annual General Meeting 2011/12

21st September 2011 6.00pm at

The Clubroom, Rear of St. Peters Church, 72 Paradise Street, SE16  

Agenda

1. Apologies

2. Notes of Annual General Meeting of 28th September 2010 and Matters Arising (attached)

3. Annual Report 2010/2011 (to follow)

4. Election of Officers 2011/12

4.1

Chairperson

4.2

Vice-Chairperson

4.3

Secretary

4.4

Treasurer

4.5

Assistant Treasurer

4.6

Membership Secretary
 

5. Election of Six (6) Committee Members  
6. South East London Combined Heat and Power Proposals – Southwark Council Officer

7. Old Nursery Project Update - Southwark Council Officer

8. Any Other Business

9. Dates of Future Meetings  



Patron: Simon Hughes M.P.

Chairperson: Gary Glover

Vice-Chairperson: Amanda Squires

Secretary: Pat Kingwell

Treasurer: Marjorie Hill

Assistant Treasurer: Ron Henocq

Notes of Annual General Meeting 

held on 28th September 2010 at
 The Gallery Southwark Park

In attendance: 

Cllr Anood Al-Samerai; Nina Chantry; Alison Clayburn; Michael Daniels; Gary Glover; Kathy Hennessy; Ron Henocq; Jerry Hewitt; Marjorie Hill; Brett Hogan; Pat Kingwell; Cllr Wilma Nelson; John Reid; Jim Saunders; Sue Sexton-Figgins; Amanda Squires; Rosie Thornton; Corinne Turner and Sylvia Wanless.
Phil Stride and colleague from Thames Water.
1. 
Apologies

None

2. 
Update from Parks Manager
2.1
Rosie Thornton reported on a number of issues:
Staffing and Security

· Nina Chantry (0207 525 2235) is now the Standards Officer for Southwark Park area and can be contacted regarding any queries relating to Grounds Maintenance and the monitoring of Quadron PLC. 

· Agnese Appleby left the service of Southwark Council on 17th September. This position will not be filled at present and her work will be covered by Emma Longman (0207 525 0879)
· John Reid (0207 7401 665) has been appointed as the Parks Community Liaison Team Leader. John is based at Southwark Park in the warden’s office and patrols the parks in the Southwark Area, mainly by bike. There are 3 other PLO’s based in the park areas. Will Walpole – Dulwich. Mark Newell – Peckham. Fran Sareceno – Burgess. John is the line manager for these 3 officers. The Community Wardens now operate under a revised Service Level Agreement, which means that in addition to the Park’s Liaison Officer’s parks ‘buy in’ a number of hours of patrols in the week, with a presence of 2 wardens per park area at weekends. Additionally they supply 10 targeted enforcement operations per park area per year. 

· SB Security now locks up the parks in the borough and also undertakes the emergency duty officer service. 
Bowling Green
· Works to install the artificial strip have been completed. 

· Bayliss have been appointed to undertake the installation of the new green and works commenced this week and will take approximately one month. They have also been asked to supply an irrigation system which will receive water from the borehole. 

· Roof – the copper roof has been vandalised again. The bowls club are in agreement that it maybe better to replace the roof with a less desirable material. 
Action:
Rosie would like the FOSP view on this and would need to seek advice from English Heritage. 
Cafe

· Town and Country catering have been appointed to run the cafe for one year. Apart from some problems with the management of the cafe (which has now changed) this has been operating well and the cafe has been decorated and is more welcoming. 

EDF money

· This money has still not been received by Parks and legal team are dealing with this and Rosie continues to chase. She would like to allocate some money to the fish farm and possible improvements to the cafe. 

Action:
Rosie to advise on progress

Lake

· The lake has had a problem with Blue Green algae this summer (As well as Burgess Park lake) risk to the public is very low but warning notices were in place. There is little that can be done to stop this happening in hot weather. The lake is topped up regularly with water from the borehole. 
Outdoor Gym 

· Cleaner Greener Safer funds have been awarded to install an outdoor gym. Suggested location to the right of the tennis courts. Quotes being sort from Wicksteed, Fresh Air Fitness and Park Leisure.  On discussion on the walk about it was agreed to review 2 locations 1 by the tennis courts and 1 on the old play soft sports surface on the playing fields. 

Dilston Grove 

· Rosie indicated she is looking to contribute to a notice board, and improve the turf to the front of the gallery and possible contribute towards seating.  

Action:
Rosie to advise on progress

Green Flag

· Southwark Park was successful in retaining its green flag. Feedback has been received and will be acted upon for next year. Band Score 75 -79 which means the park will only receive a mystery visit next year. 
Actions from Walkabout 

· Some concern about people accessing wildlife garden over gate. RT reviewed but felt that if bar was removed people would still be able to climb over and the taller internal gate had made an improvement to the security in the area. 

· Moreton Terrace – Pillar damaged reported for repair. 

· Bandstand lighting out of order – reported for repair. 

· Paint balustrades – to be actioned possible Probation service project. 

· Jabez West fountain – taps and basins not clean – Lynn to action. 

· FOSP concern over commuter parking on carriageway but Parks don’t see this as an issue at present – to be monitored

· Lake fountain can be repaired now that Blue green algae have been reduced. 

· Ada Salter Garden – gap in fencing to rear of first arch – to be reported for repair. 

· Franklin close – 3 gates accessing the park. RT to contact legal for advice. 

· Bore hole still requires painting – RT to action 

· Large Acer on route to China Hall gate – tarmac has lifted and looks unsightly RT to action after taking advice from Tree Section 

· China Hall gate – fence panel is loose RT to action 

· Rear of restaurant covered in graffiti RT to action 

Action:
Rosie to advise on progress of various items

2.2
Ron Henocq:

· asked for Gallery to be included on finger posts within the park in order to improve public information

· asked for vegetation to be cut back near the entrance to the Gallery so that the public can better see the Gallery.  

Action:
Rosie to advise on progress on Ron’s requests

2.3
Amanda Squires requested that distance markers be installed in the park to help runners. 

2.4
Jim Saunders:

· asked if the old water system can be linked to the northern end of the park

· Noted that some jobs need doing on the bowling green, including trimming the trees; attending to boundary fencing and repainting the pavilion and removing rust from the base

2.5
Gary Glover noted that the tennis courts are in need of refurbishment and suggested that an application be made to the Council’s Cleaner Greener Safer fund. Cllr. Anood Al-Samerai recommended that a joint application to Bermondsey and Rotherhithe Community Councils could be made. Cllr Wilma Nelson said that as tennis is so popular some additional courts should be considered.

3. 
Kings Stairs Gardens – Thames Water Thames Tunnel Proposals

3.1
Phil Stride and a colleague from Thames Water gave a presentation on plans for combined sewer overflow at Kings Stairs Gardens. A full discussion followed and questions were asked by many of those present, including:

· Are there not other sites for the CSO, e.g. near South Dock Marina?

· Has community open space been chosen because it is the cheaper option?

· Will Thames Water use CPO powers?

· Thames Water have chosen to hold consultation meetings at Surrey Docks Water Sports Centre, which is far from the residents most affected Can additional meetings be set up nearer to Kings Stairs Gardens?

3.2
The deadline for comments is 20th December 2010. It was agreed that the subject would be discussed again at a future meeting of the The Friends of Southwark Park and a formal response to the proposals submitted to Thames Water.

Action:
FoSP to agree formal response at November meeting

4.
Projects Update - Former Nursery Project

4.1
Gary Glover read an e-mail from Head of Parks, Rebecca Towers, in which she confirmed that funding had been approved from Cleaner Greener Safer Programme to clear the site. However she indicated that future use of the site had yet to be agreed, nor had second stage funding. She also confirmed that under the Council’s Unitary Development Plan the site is not deemed to be Metropolitan Open Land, but is part of the Canada Water Area Plan.

4.2
A discussion followed in which concern was expressed about the vulnerability of the site to unspecified development. Comments were made about seeking clarification of ownership; the current protected status of the site and also about investigating ways in which the site can be designated as Metropolitan Open Land in line with the rest of the Grade Two Listed park. 

4.3
Jerry Hewitt informed the meeting that at Southwark Council Cabinet meeting on 21st September 2010, it was reported that in response to a request from the Cabinet member for Regeneration and Corporate Strategy, the Secretary of State had agreed to change a previous plan for Nursery Row Park. A similar approach could be made over the former nursery site. 

Action:
FoSP to seek advice on how the former nursery site may be protected through designation

5.
AGM Business
Election of Officers

5.1
Officers for 2010/11 agreed as follows:


Chairperson: Gary Glover

Vice-chairperson: Amanda Squires

Secretary: Pat Kingwell

Treasurer: Marjorie Hill

Assistant Treasurer: Ron Henocq


Membership Secretary: To be elected

Officer Committee

5.2
In addition to the above-mentioned officers the following expressed interest in serving on the Committee:

· Michael Daniels

· Kathy Hennessey

· Jerry Hewitt

· Sue Sexton-Figgins

· Corinne Turner

Membership and Constitution

5.3
After discussion on membership and constitution it was agreed Officer Committee to review both and report back to future General meeting. 

6. 
Sports Centre Update
6.1
Gary Glover reported two key events on the scheme, i.e. that the planning application had been quashed by Southwark Council and Sport England funding was now unavailable.

6.2
Cllr. Anood Al-Samerai reported Southwark Council’s Cabinet on 21st September 2010 had resolved as follows:  
· Cabinet notes the quashing of the council’s planning permission for the

refurbishment of the sports and athletics facilities at Southwark Park.

· Cabinet notes the public statement of ‘disappointment’ by the leader of the council at

this setback, and that securing an Olympic legacy for Southwark remains a priority

for the council.

· That the cabinet member for culture, leisure, sport and the Olympics makes all

efforts to make a decision on the submission of a new application to allow the

possibility of the project being delivered in time for the Olympics.
7. 
Grounds Maintenance Issues

7.1
Nina Chantry, the Park Standards Officer, reported on various matters and received a number of questions:

· Unapproved access to the park - Amanda Squires asked if anything had been done about gates being let into the park by private houses and other neighbours. The matter had been raised a year ago but it seems as if the situation still persists. 
Action: Rosie to advise on progress over this issue

· Quadron budget and mower– Jim Saunders asked if the savings being made by Quadron during the turfing works on the bowling green could be reallocated to other spend. Nina explained that the budget will have been subject to a variation order. Jim queried if a mower could be permanently located at Southwark Park.

Action: Nina to advise on progress over this issue

8. 
Community Outreach 
8.1
Agnese Appleby has left, and as indicated above Emma Longman (0207 525 0879) is covering.
9.
Any Other Business
Our Park Reminiscence Project

9.1
Pat Kingwell reported on the project, saying over 200 people had attended the book launch and exhibition and many local people had been involved, including St. Joseph’s Primary (Gomm Road) and Rotherhithe Primary schools and Time and Talents. He especially thanked Marjorie Hill, Gary Magold and Debra Gosling for their work during the project.

Dangerous Cycling
9.2
It was mentioned by a number of people that cycling in the park has put pedestrians in danger, and that management should look into better control.
